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Dear Company Secretary,  

 

Erratum notice - Consent to partially transfer an electricity transmission licence 

held by National Grid Electricity Transmission Plc to National Grid Electricity 

System Operator Limited  

 

On 29 March 2018 National Grid Electricity Transmission (NGET) submitted to 

Ofgem its application to partially transfer its electricity transmission licence to National Grid 

Electricity System Operator (NGESO). Following this application, on 24 May 2018 Ofgem 

published notice1 under section 7A(9) of the Electricity Act 1989 (as amended) of the 

proposed partial transfer. As no objections were raised within the period of notice, on 4 

September 2018 Ofgem consented2 to the partial licence transfer from NGET to NGESO. 

This decision was subject to the condition that relevant standard and special conditions of 

the electricity transmission licence held by NGET and to be transferred to NGESO were 

modified. 

 

As part of the partial licence transfer it was the intention of all parties that Special 

Condition 4I be transferred from NGET to NGESO. This was evident in NGET’s application  

and stated correctly in our notice published on 24 May 2018. However, Annex F of our 

notice (and subsequently Annex F of our consent) incorrectly showed Special Condition 4I 

as not in use. As no licence modification had ever been made to remove Special Condition 

                                           
1 https://www.ofgem.gov.uk/publications-and-updates/eso-separation-notice-proposal-partially-transfer-
electricity-transmission-licence-held-national-grid-electricity-transmission-plc-national-grid-electricity-system-
operator-limited  
2 https://www.ofgem.gov.uk/publications-and-updates/consent-partially-transfer-electricity-transmission-licence-
held-national-grid-electricity-transmission-plc-national-grid-electricity-system-operator-limited  
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4I from NGET’s licence this was an administrative error. We do not consider this error to 

have had a material effect on the transfer of Special Condition 4I from NGET to NGESO as 

the condition was in effect at the time of the transfer and our notice correctly stated that 

the entirety of NGET’s chapter 4 special conditions would be transferred to NGESO, 

including Special Condition 4I. 

 

We have published this erratum notice to clarify this administrative error and to confirm 

that Special Condition 4I was transferred from NGET to NGESO. We are making no other 

changes to the notice. We will publish this erratum notice on our electronic public register.  

 

 

Frances Warburton 

Director, Systems and Networks 

Signed on behalf of the Authority and authorised for that purpose 

 

 

 

 


